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   September drinks    
   supplied by your  
    Board Members  
 
 
 

   Sept 7th Checklist: 
 

    1. Name tag 
    2. Charms for exchange 
    3. show and tell   
    
    

  THIS MONTH:     

    Organizational  
        meeting 
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   August Checklist: 
 

    1. Name tag 
    2. DUES are due 
    3. show and tell   

  THIS MONTH:         
      Pa Dutch Trilogy,  
         Part II 
  
   Pat & Arlan Christ  

THE 

LEBANON  

QUILTERS  

GUILD  

NEWSLETTER  

 Submit all articles  
 and announcements  
    by the 15th of  
      each month. 
   Next deadline: 
      August 15th 

Rosemary Stieg, Editor 
stiegpd@comcast.net 

    REMINDER:  
          

PURPLE PASSION   

 

  raffle quilt tickets   
    are for sale at  
 every guild meeting. 
       Please See  
    Tracy Hoy and  
  committee at one  
  of the back tables. 

  Annual Dues  
   are due at the 
  August meeting.   
         $20 
 See renewal form   
  attached to the  
  email that came  
       with this  
      newsletter. 

                   Greetings everyone, 

                                                 

                   It is August and I am thinking where is this summer going? I know we  
                  have all been busy relaxing, vacationing and just taking it easy. I spent 
some time in Bethany Beach  and have been working on my golf game. The beach was 
great...the golf game is a challenge. 
  

The Hershey show was lots of fun.  I hope many of you took the time to visit.  I 
would like to say a special thank you to all of the members who worked selling raffle 
tickets. Let's see how many more we can sell before our show in November. Remem-
ber ticket sales benefit all guild members by providing fabric for charity projects 
and great speakers for our meetings. 
  

Pat and Arlan Christ will be presenting part 2 of their PA Dutch series at our Au-
gust meeting. We really enjoyed part 1 last year, and I know part 2 will be very in-
teresting. 
  

Our guild board has been hard at work during July. A working budget has been ap-
proved for 2016-17. You will find it attached to the guild newsletter. Please look at 
it and email me with any questions you might have. I would like to have an approval 
vote by the guild at our August meeting.  It is important to me that all members be 
aware of how our money is spent. After all, it is your guild. 
  

I would like to say a word of thanks to all of you who are long time members of our 
guild. Thank you for your ideas, loyalty and support. Those of you who are new mem-
bers (one year or less), let me welcome you to our band of quilters and encourage 
you to get involved.  It can feel difficult to find your place in a group this large but 
the best way to connect is to volunteer. 
  

I am looking forward to serving as your president this year.  The last time I held 
this office guild membership was about 75. Now we are over 200 strong. My goal is 
to try to get to know as many members as possible. My challenge to you is to meet 
and greet one person you don't know at each meeting this year. Let's make this 
guild the friendliest in the region. 
     That's it for now ....See you all in August! 
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President Patty Frazier welcomed all attending, 
and after Deb Newell offered the blessing, 

everyone enjoyed the plethora (yes, plethora) of wonderful 
food!  Members were also invited to vote on the completed 
Log Cabin challenge quilts. 
Membership There were no new members or guests to-
night. 
Raffle Quilt  Jenny Woodring volunteered to make a 
label for the òMarinerõs Compassó Raffle Quilt. 
Community Service  42 quilts were delivered to Support-
ive Concepts in Lebanon. The quilts were very much appreci-
ated by the recipients. Patty read a òThank Youó note from 
one of the patients. 
Best of Show Kitty Zackeyõs quilt won Best of Show at 
the York Quilt Show, and was accepted for display at the 
Hershey Quilt Show. 
Treasurer  Gina Groff volunteered to be treasurer.  
She was nominated this evening and unanimously accepted 
by the membership. 
4H Sewing Camp Maureen Light mentioned that there 
will be a sewing camp on July 11, 13 15. 2016.  Members 
were asked to encourage youngsters to participate and e-
mail Maureen with any names. 
Birthday Fat Quarters JoLynn Brummer asked for par-
ticipants in the monthly Birthday Fat Quarter club.  
Charms  This monthõs Charm exchange was red cranber-
ries. Aline Kawaler won the charms. Myrna Todd, Debbie 
Newell and Lucille Alfiero won additional charms.   
Block of the Month  Deb Newell will be facilitating the 
Block of the Month.  Marie Oberst won the blocks this 
month. 
Thank You Patty thanked the membership for a wonder-
ful term.  She was then formally impeached! Patty intro-
duced the officers for the coming term, and handed the 
needles and threads of the Guild to Donna Sherk.  Donna 
presented Patty with a cash gift, donated by members, in 
appreciation for her work as president. 
Workshop  The July 9 workshop will be held at 
Philhaven, but an upcoming 7-Sisters workshop needs a 
home.  Members are asked to check out their churches or 
other venues for availability. 
Quilt Challenge  After all votes were counted,  Myrna 
Todd  won 3rd  place, Deb Lutz won 2nd  place, and  Pauline 
Charles won 1st place.  All of the Quilt Challenge partici-
pants showed their most beautiful completed quilts! 
DVI Quilts Pauline Charles thanked everyone who made 
quilts for DVI.  The number of quilts donated will be in a 
future newsletter.  
Baby Quilts  Claudia Lawrence asked for 36x36 baby 
quilts for a community service project. The quilts go to mili-
tary families who are deployed. The coordinator of the pro-
ject will be at the August meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM. 

Secretaryõs Minutes  
      

                    By Sue Mechura 

         OLYMPICS on NBC 
  

August 5th thru August 21st, 2016 

     Notes From Your  
Corresponding Secretary by Louise Bell 

                   Just a reminder to all of you:  
                       

                                        Our guidelines for sending  
                    notes, cards, donations, etc.  
                   to our members are as follows:  
 
     

   1. notes and cards sent to guild members:  
      get well, thinking of you, congratula 
     tions, sympathy, etc.     
     

      2. Thank You notes to all guest speakers.  
     

      3. Donations will be sent for guild  
      members as follows:  
           Guild Members, Spouse of Guild  
           Member, Immediate children of  
           Member; Parents; and Siblings.  
  

Please do not assume I know what is going on 
with all our members.  Call me or email me. 
I will need your help to keep up with our 
growing guild. 
Thank you,  Louise Bell 
  

Please feel free to contact me  
via email ldbell3@verizon.net  or  
        home (717) 867-4295. 

 

  All those questions   
 about life after death  
 will be answered if you  
 touch my fabric stash! 

mailto:ldbell3@verizon.net
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Community Service by Claudia Lawrence 

A Note From Sue Kline 

Dear Guild Member, 
 

I want to thank all of you that were so kind in sending 
notes, cards, phone calls and expressions of sympathy after 
my mother died. It was heart-warming to know so many of 
you cared enough to remember me.  I was both touched and 
am very grateful.  
Thank you all so very much, 
Sue Kline 

                     Dear Guild Members, 
                    

                     A new year begins with a new Community Service Chairperson. Many know me and have worked  
                     well with me in years past., I have confidence that you will help in our projects whether quilting,   
                     piecing or both. 
 

We have 3 projects this year. Non are large or extensive. 
 

           1. Domestic Violence Intervention 
           2. Pillow cases for Hershey 
           3. Bundles for Babies (newborn size) for Pa. National Guard troops 
 

We'll take this breather and look for new projects next year to add to our loving contributions. 
 

We have been asked to help complete a project in conjunction with Northern Lebanon High which was started 
last year. Several of our members instructed students in making Quilts of Valor. There a 4 tops which need to 
be quilted and bound. I will have those tops with 2 battings and enough fabric to construct backings for 3. If 
you are interested, see me at the August meeting. 
 

We will also have kits for pillowcases available along with fabrics for the others. 
 

Questions and comments are welcome, 
  

Claudia          claudialawrence94@yahoo.com   (717) 273-1461 

 

BRIGHT & BOLD EXCITEMENT 
  

Quilts for kids take on a whole new look with the colorful graphics of modern noveties.  So dig out 
your favorite patterns and let Augustõs basket of inspiration jump start your gift projects for fami-
ly, friends and charity donations.  

 

Sample Bundles (some with coordinates) feature owls & woodland animals; frogs, flowers & butter-
flies; cats & birds; Paris, bicycles & balloons; trains, trucks & firefighters; U.S. map panels & two 15
-block dinosaur panels.  The Bonus Bundle includes 10 Fat Quarters of modern brights & blenders 
and two half-yards of coordinating backgrounds.  
Extras include $10 Joannõs Gift Certificate, two books: òFresh Fabric Treats ð 16 Yummy Projectsó 
from Moda Bake Shop Designers, & òSuper Quick Colorful Quilts ð 20 Sparkling Designsó edited by 
Rosemary Wilkinson; òTurn Over a New Leafó folded circle template; blue variegated quilting 
thread; Fons & Porter pencil box, Embroidered Canvas Eco-Tote & Chocolate Treats. 
 

Raffle Tickets are still $1 each or 6/$5 and  
          Guild Pins ($6+tax) & Guild Totes ($25+tax) are always available.   

Ways & Means by Anna Annabali 

mailto:claudialawrence94@yahoo.com
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PillowTalk by Jeanette Henning 

Pat & Arlan Christ 

Meet This Monthõs Speakers: Pat & Arlan Christ by Sue Kemmerer 

Welcome back for what will be a great 2016-2017 program year.  We are starting  
our year off with a return visit from Arlan and Pat Christ who will be lecturing on  

PA DUTCH TRILOGY  PART IIé..THE LOVE OF COLOR. 
 

The late 1800õs and early 1900õs explosion of bold colors and design  
were captured by the Pennsylvania Dutch in their quilts.  Their folk art  
and love of color, including cheddar will be presented in this particular  
lecture.  During this period the Pennsylvania Dutch developed their own  
unique style with the use of bright color combinations to create some of  
the most colorful quilts. 
 

Arlan is a tax accountant with his office located in Kutztown, PA.  When  
Pat is not working for Arlan, she can be found in her sewing studio or  
tending their country gardens.  They enjoy traveling to quilt shows and  
museums which provide the opportunity to examine quilts.  Retrieving  
knowledge to secure the heritage of antique quilts has become the  
prime objective of òthe Christ Collectionó.  The Christs have three  
publications  representing quits in their collection- òPennsylvania Quilt  
TreasuresñThe Art of the Needleó, òAmericaõs Appliques Quilts - A  
Treasured Pennsylvania Traditionó, òAmerican Pride - Eagles & Starsó.   
Arlan and Pat Christ want to preserve the legacy of quilts from past  
generations by sharing the history that surrounds the art of quilting. 

            This June the Hershey/Lebanon Chapter of Case for Smiles welcomed three new sewers at 
the sew-in with the children at the Penn State Hershey Childrenõs Hospital and the three sewers 
happened to be members of our Lebanon Guild.  So, along with regular volunteer sewer Sue Kem-
memer, I would like to take this opportunity to thank Sue Loss, Barb Mattscheck and Stephanie 
Zelonis-Hironimus for answering the call to participate in helping the children make their own 
òSMILESó.  I know that these ladies found the sew-in to be a very rewarding experience and the 
children and the Child Life staff definitely loved having us there and we were able to make 47 
òSMILESó that day.   
  

I also want to share the following story that was passed on to me from Cindy Kerr who is the 
founder of Case for Smiles;  
       There was a HOMELESS woman passing by a small shop and saw a Case for Smiles  
        poster in the window.  The woman entered the shop and told the shop owner that  
       she wanted to help sick kids and proceeded to give her a dollar which brought the  
       shop owner to tears because sometimes it seems that the people who have so little  
       to give, give so much.   
   
By continuing our efforts, we are doing a great job of keeping the hospital well supplied so that  
together we can reach our goal of not letting any child leave the hospital without receiving a  
pillowcase.  Thanks to all of you who continue to sew the pillowcases month after month so that  
we can help kids feel better to heal betteréone pillowcase at a time. 
 

Pillowcase count for the month of June 2016:  152 (132 Lebanon Guild and 20 Red Rose Guild) 
  

Pillowcase Count (August 2014-June 2016): 4472 
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Who isnõt hungry for a good 
sandwich?  What a fun year this 
will be. 

**see complete charm explanation 
    attached to the email that came 
    with this newsletter. 
 

2016-2017 ð   THE SANDWICH 
 
Aug  - PINK Virginia baked ham 
Sept ð dark BROWN  pumpernickel bread  

Oct  - ORANGE  cheddar cheese 

Nov -  PURPLE sliced onion  

Dec -    peppers 

Jan -    RED sliced tomato 

Feb -   GREEN lettuce 

Mar -   GOLDEN  mustard  

Apr -   WHITE (on white) mayonnaise 

May -  BLACK   olives for garnish  

June - BLUE berry pie for dessert 

Charms by Sandy Walters 

I know many quilters 
have older quiltsñ
from their family, 
purchased or handed 
down. While we love 
them, we are often 
stymied as to how to 
remove the stains or 
age spots. 
Hereõs a worthwhile 
solution to try that 
seems to work with a 
bit of patience. 
  

How to remove stains from a vintage quilt: 
http://willywonkyquilts.blogspot.com/2016/06/treating-stains-in-
old-quilt.html 
  

Find the product here: 
http://www.bulkapothecary.com/raw-ingredients/other-ingredients-
and-chemicals/sodium-lauryl-sulfate-sls/?
mkwid=GHSZS5cM_dc|pcrid|2810030237|pkw|where%20to%

Save that Old Quilt! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            Treasurerõs Report  
               By Gina L. Groff  
                 May 30, 2016  
  

Beginning Cashééééééé... $18,910.33  
  

Beginning checking balance... $7,319.12  
 

 INCOME:  
Guestséééééé..ééééééééé.. ..10.00  
Membershipséééééééééééé...10.00  
Raffle Quiltééééééééé..ééé...52.00  
Vender depositsééééééé..éé.677.50  
Ways & Meanséééééééé.........276.75  
Sales tax discountééééé...ééé...0.02  
TOTAL INCOME..éééééé..$1,026.27  
  

EXPENSES: 
Hospitalityéééééééééééééé.83.66  
Liability insuranceéééééééé..340.00  
Newsletteréééééééééééé..é..15.37  
Raffle Quiltééééééééééé.é..577.81  
Programs éééééééééééééé..676.10  
TOTAL EXPENSESééééééé1,692.94  
 

Ending Checking Balanceéé..$6,652.45  
  

SAVINGS:  
Beginning balanceééééééé $11,591.21  
Interest incomeéééééééééééé.0.29  
Total Savingséééééééééé$11,591.50  
  

Total Ending Balanceéééé..$18,243.95  

 
              Treasurerõs Report  
                 By Gina L. Groff  
                  June 30, 2016  
 
Beginning Cashéééééééé..$18,243.95  
Beginning checking balance.. $6,652.45  
 
INCOME  
Membershipsééééééééééé.é.560.00  
Fall Retreatééééééééééé.éé.420.00  
Vender depositsééééééé.ééé. 100.00  
TOTAL INCOME..éééééé..éé1,080.00  
  

EXPENSES  
Memoriumééééééééééééééé.50.00  
Programééééé.ééééééééééé.60.00  
Stationary & Postage..éééé..  é..23.71  
TOTAL EXPENSESéééééééé..133.71  
  

Ending Checking Balanceééé. $7,598.74  
  

SAVINGS:  
Beginning balanceééééééé $11,591.50  
Interest incomeéééééééééé...é.0.29  
Total Savingséééééééééé $11,591.79  
 

Total Ending Balanceéééé...$19,190.53  


